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Nmombuu FOR THB PRESIDENT
SUBJECT: Enhanced Radiation Weapons (U) E

) Ve have reached the point where we nugh;our decision
Te enhanced radiation (ER) ons. Maki 1s decision
now is important for two reasoms: (1! it will affect our force '
- structure capabilities and determine the flexibility of our future
’ ml snt options; and (33 we believe it is necessary to have made
s sion before the visit of Chancellor Schmidt. This
memorandum sumisrizes our production and deployment options with
respect to these new weapons and provides our recommendation,

© .. @ It is important that any decision be handled delicately
S0 as to avold the debacle created by the Carter Adminstration on
this sensitive issue. First, President Carter chose to get Allied
approval for ‘deployment and then he led the rug out from under .
key Allies by unilaterally deciding defer the whole question.
As a result, we now face not only a decision on controversial new ol

rl systems, but also a test of American leadership in the NATO '
liance. . :

The Department of Buergy has b:tun assembling the new
ssi

warhead for the short-range LANCE le and shortly »
roducing the ¥ kL Sight-inch arti]

nuclear
begin p

03D Seckion 6.2(d)

From a military point of view, ER weapons are clearly -
e ennd BB Banana,
B can ta; ages _ o older artil-
E lery and LANCE mgada currently deployed and with the non-ER ver- - %.
g sions of the new rounds being produced. Prom a foreign policy and
Alliance management standpoint, however, we recognize that ER 4
« . Weapons remain an emotiomnal luﬁjlct in ope. We can anticipate
a = that the Soviets will manipulate that sentiment to produce wide- .
o spread political protests and demonstrations ‘afninst any deploy- N4
B § ment(s) of ER weapons to Burogo If our decision is not managed \",,
. 2 carefully, these protests cou & undermine not only our ER weapon ‘ |
B:m but, even more importsnt, the implemenation of the crucial Y
i g cember 1979 NATO decision on long-range TNF modernization as well., o =
. I

. | -

fo T : 5 ~

ass 27 N

Béo'ﬁhrnlm L. """ L 3 . 1 " i a2 tlans




"""““""E‘gl';',';.““ |
Chief, Rocords & Declass DI, WHS ~HEEBAT

(6PAD) We have looked at Several different a
this - issue and have developed three options for yo

2
PPTO4Ches to
ur consideration:

h means pro-

Option 1: Continue the Carter approach, whic 1S p
ducing non-ER warhes e components, but dnllyigg for the
foreseeable future a decision on whether to install the components

in the warheads. This approach has the advantage
ee the controversy surroundi this iasne..gut
reduced military effectiveness. ince we must dep
heads ‘regardless of vhether they are non-ER or ER,
some controversy in any case, as the energltgubli
difficulty perceiving the difference beween
retire the existing 8" warheads to recover the spe
* material for other programs.) While this would ma

of reducing to some
at the cost of
loy the new war-
We can expect

¢ would have

e two. (We meed_to

cial nuclear
intain the

theoretical option of converting the warheads to ER at a later

date, it could take 6-10 months to convert all the

non-ER weapons

to ER, would be very difficult to do in a time of crisis, and
poli;{cully will always be a contentious issue. Finally, such

a decision would establish the unfortunate precedent of foregoing
production of a militarily necessary program because of concern over

Allied sensitivities.

to u. . « ‘W@ wWOou 51 L
‘Wea how for deployment with U.S. forces in
Guam. This is_reasonable because the first Year's

IrTito

-BR weapons can be used to modernize the U.S. non-Eu

duction now but restrict
ate pro on o

the U.S. and
.production of
ropéan stock-

Pile. To ease Allied concerns, we ‘would make the follow public

Statement: "As rart of our overall force moderniz
to maintsin flexibility and ca ability in the U.S.

ation the need
force structure,

the decision has been made to egin production of enhanced radiation

: weapons. These weapons will be deployed with
tefgitory. ~ We have no plans at this'trﬁ:ytq depl
Burope and deployment to U.S. forces in Burope wou
close consultations with any country on whose terr
would be based.”" We would tell Chancellor Schmidt
during his visit, and -- because of his sensitivit
the public announcement of our decision for severa
departure.

This approach faces squarely the issue of nee
in U.8. forces with ER weapons, and has the advant

our forces on U.S.
oy ER weapons to
1d occur only after
itory sGch weapons

of this decision .
ies -- hold off
1 weeks after his.

dqd inprovonenti
age of meeting

our non-Buropean military r uirements, while making it somewhat

easier to manage the likely oroifn policy fallout
make it clear that froduction decisions are our by
the NATO Allies will of course have a say in deplo

involving their forces and territory. ' Finally, it

- It would also

siness, while

yment questions
is structured

to recognize our priority effort toward implementation of our

long-range TNF modernization pProgram in Burope.
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It would be essential under this tion that there be abso- .
lutely no private or public references ond the public statement
described above) to the possibility of loyment of HR weapons
to Burope Ir:l.or to Ministerial-level consultations with that nation
of the Alliance on whose territory such weapons would be based,
Otherwise, we could create & controversy over "real intentions"
of the US to ‘.'ﬂl"!' in Burope, resulting in an explicitly negative
stance by the Allies and a gaping division within the Allisnce.

'3: Produce loy ER weapons with US forces

. We coa ate production o now for prompt
t with U.8 forces around the world mcludin&’thon in

- Burope. We would begin consultations now v:[th key NATO Allies to
tr{ to achieve their understanding of the need for loyment.
This would have the advantage of ugs: : our battlefield nuclear
capability in NATO as well as outside of e as quickly as
possible. But to push for e ing now would cause severe
political difficulties for Schmidt and other key Allied leaders,
sour the Schmidt visit, set back US/FRG relations, and adversely

. affect the Tﬁo!pocts for implement NATO's 1979 deployment deci-
sion on LRTNF. It could slso undermine the fine start you have
made in restoring Allied confidence in the US. : ;

We both support Option 2.

. We believe our ultimate goal should be to deploy ER weapons
with US forces on a woridwide basis, incl Burope and with the
forces of our Allies (under existing NATO con 0l procedures).

. Given the political realities and the desirability of not jeo-
pardizing the LRTNF modernization plan while it is still in its
early stages of implementation, ‘however, we believe that we must
move towards our goal in stages rather than in a single st:i. Our
first step shbuld be to boﬁs:ln production of the ER wn{on- th de-

. ployment to our foirces on tu‘ritor{. ‘This would allow.us to
start our : zation and provide time to de-sensitize the
Buropeans on $ i1ssue. No matter which option you select, how-
ever, the decision must be handled with the greatest care, parti-
cularly with regard to the Schmidt visit. Given his recent

olitical setback in the Berlin elections and the defeat of
E:lsctrd, the last thing Schmidt wants is further controversy,

We want to stress to you that even Option 2 is likely to pro-
duce controversy, with the Soviets lllogin¥ that the US has decided
to build "neutron bombs" with the intent of "forcing" them on
Burope. We will face considera )le criticism from the left in -
Burope, as will any Allied leader who chooses to stand with us,

- This said, we nonetheless believe it would be a mistake to 1F°"
l.b::ll‘:l.ltnry requirement for fear of a hostile political reaction
abroad.

o«




Recommendation

We recommend that you approve

Option 2, i.e., that we com-

meénce BRW production now but restrict deployment to U.S. forces
on our territory. Subsequent deployment of these weapons on the.
soil of any other nation will be done only after obtaining your

approval.

(Talker for use w%th Schmidt at Tab B; contingency press

guidance at Tab C).

Approve.'

Disapprove

o Altpfhdiively, that you approve Option'l, which is simply to
continue the Carter Administration program of ﬁroducinx non-ER

warheads and the BR components necessary for t

Approve

eir.conversion.’

Disapprove

Approve.

" Or, that {ou approve Option 3, to begin ER production for
deployment with US

for prompt deployment.

orces worldwide and press the Buropeans now

Disapﬁrové
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